Liberal Studies Committee Meeting
April 8, 2004

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present: M. Sadler, B. G. Wilson, A. Stenta, C. Young, M. Collins, L. Feldman, Y. Asamoah, 
F. Slack, C. Zoni, 
Excused: E. Mannikka, M. Swinker

Guests: Gary Bailey, Charles Cashdollar, James Lenze, R. Scott Moore
Minutes from 4/1 meeting were approved on a Wilson/Collins motion

On a Feldman/Zoni motion, approved Dr. James Lenze, Communications Media, for Type I writing status on the basis of the syllabus he provided for COMM 201. There was discussion about the issue of teaching a section of a course that is cross-listed with other departments as writing intensive.  There is no policy that prohibits a Type I Professor from assigning a /w/ to any section of a course that he/she intends to teach as writing intensive.  
On a Zoni/Wilson motion, approved Dr. R. Scott Moore, History, for Type I writing status on the basis of the syllabus he provided for HIST 329. The approval is provisional pending some minor revisions that include: 1) needs to be designed using a 14 week semester model, 2) delete dates and use weeks or hours for the detailed course outline, 3) needs a grading scale, 4)  needs a bibliography attached. 
Dr. Gary Bailey, History dept chair and Dr. Charles Cashdollar presented the issues of offering HIST 281 The World in the 20th Century and the department’s desire to learn whether the LSC will support the development of this course as a new course proposal. The department believes that this solution to the resource dilemma in their department is feasible and allows the integrity of HIST 195 as it designed to remain intact.  Furthermore, they are sufficiently satisfied at this point, that HIST 281 with its associated pedagogy and team teaching approach is an alternative that serves to help provide necessary seats and meets the current LS criteria. They request a decision from the LSC about our willingness to support such a course proposal. If advanced, the proposal would build in a request for approval for a specified period, at which time, an assessment of resources, student satisfaction, and achievement of student performance would be evaluated and used as a basis for deciding the future of the course offering.  
Other options were discussed including moving this requirement out of the first year to the fifth or sixth semesters of the academic program, and permitting other HIST offerings to meet this component of the humanities requirement.

The department recognizes that the current curriculum revitalization project may change the LS program in such a way that there is a better match between demand and resources; so that the request to propose HIST 281 as a new course is considered a tentative solution to a larger problem that is multifaceted. 

There was insufficient time to render a decision; this item will appear on the 4/15 LSC agenda.
Reviewed the LS component of the Associate of Arts –Business, Computer, and Information Technology Specialization.  Issues that need addressed by the department include:  1) need to include rationale for changes made to the LS component, 2) the allocation of credits is not congruent with the approved LS template for AA programs, 3) BTST 293 –should the prefix be BTED? The LSC will review again after the proposer has the opportunity to address the questions.  

Reported that Dr Sue Dahlheimer is proposing LBST 499 Battle for Perfection to go on-line this summer. A copy of her Distance Ed proposal was shared with the LSC.  The development of this distance ed offering is being supported by the LS office and the H&HS Dean and is considered a one-time arrangement. 
Meeting adjourned at 5:10 p.m.

